From: Beth Jenish < M.F.I.P.P.A. Sec 14(1)>

Sent: Sunday, April 7, 2024 1:59 PM **To:** clerks <clerks@oshawa.ca>

Subject: Maxwell Village new housing

Dear City Council of Oshawa,

I am a resident of the Maxwell Village community in Oshawa. I have reviewed the plans for the new residential development in the older section of our neighbourhood. My main concern is the increase in vehicle traffic that these new homes will create. Pinecrest Rd and Swiss Heights Drive do not have sidewalks. Many people enjoy walking on these roads with dogs and children. The increase in vehicle traffic poses a safety issue for pedestrians. The base of Pinecrest Road is narrow and has two sharp turns. Even now it is difficult for cars to meet and safely pass each other head on.

I hope a plan is currently being discussed to address the road and safety issues in our neighbourhood.

Sincerely, Beth Corrigan Jenish <M.F.I.P.P.A. Sec 14(1)> <M.F.I.P.P.A. Sec 14(1)>